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Although three violations of NRC requirements were identified, the inspectors
determined that you were generally effective in maintaining an adequately
controlled radiation safety program for the size and scope of activities
conducted by the licensee. The inspectors also noted that, in general,
licensed materials appeared to have been received, transferred, used, and
disposed of in accordance with regulatory requirements and license conditions.

The inspectors were not able to observe the licensee conduct well logging
operations during the course of this inspection.

Also reviewed were the actions you had taken with respect to the violations
observed during our previous inspection conducted on September 6-11, 1991.
The inspection verified that the corrective actions for these violations had
been implemented as stated in your reply dated January 24, 1992, and that
these actions were effective.

The inspectors noted that you had conducted annual safety program audits of
all district offices, and a review of these audits indicated that they were
effective in identifying program deficiencies. However. corrective efforts by
radiation safety staff appeared limited. For example, failure of district
offices to forward copies of required records (annual logging supervisor
performance audits and annual safety reviews) to the corporate Radiation
Safety Officer was identified as a recurring probiem. The inspectors
identified as a contributing factor the apparent lack of proactive involvement
by corporate operations management in support of efforts by radiation safety
staff in implementing corrective measures.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC’s "Rules of Practice," a copy of
this letter and its enclosure will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room.

The responses directed by this letter and the enclosed Notice are not subject
to the clearance procedures of the Office of Management and Budget as required
by the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1980, Pub. L. No. 96.511.

Should you have any gquestions concerning this letter, please contact the
inspectors identified above at (817) 860-8100.

Sincerely,

SM%;—N rector

‘Division of Radiation Safety
and Safeguards

Enclosure:
Appendix - Notice of Violation

(o o
Oklahoma Radiation Control Program Director



Western Atlas International -3~

bcc:

DMB - Original (IE-07)
LJCallan

SJCellins

RAScarano

DWeiss, OC/LFDCB (T7-9E10)
*WLFisher

*CLCain

*FAWenslawski, WCFO
*RALeonardi

*NMIB

*MIS System

*RIV Files (2)

*W/IFS Form

AC:NMIBAAC  |DD:DRSS _~ |D:DRSS

CLCain o ﬂ&}C/’ ns
bad

9 o€/ /94 |obue 94

;RALeonardi RABrown
,”06/°7/94




Western Atlas International

bee:

DMB - Original (IE-07) ,
LJCallan \
SJCollins

RAScarano

DWeiss, OC/LFDCB (T-9E10)
*WLFisher

*CLCain

*FAWenslawski, WCFO
*RALeonardi

*NMIB

*MIS System

*RIV Files (2)

*W/1FS Form

ey

AC:NMIBHAL

' DD:DRSS _~
i ol
RALeonardi RABrown CLCain Vi
06/01/9¢ ___ |os/o1/o0  loo/7/9¢  te6/ /o8




